



A weekly publication

June 4, 2023

Editor Joan Larson, #196, 541-817-7983 joanlarson14@gmail.com
Input for this newsletter is welcome by Friday a.m. each week sent to the editor

# THIS WEEK'S CALENDAR REMINDERS

Sunday, June 4th - 2 p.m. - Chair Volleyball - Big Room - Great Fun before ice cream!

Sunday, June 4th - 3:30 p.m. - Ice Cream Social - Banana Splits this week! - Bring bowl & spoon Monday, June 5th - 5 p.m. - Monthly Potluck Dinner - Bring dish to share & your table service Saturday, June 10th - 1 p.m. - Bocce Ball - Snoopy's Meadow - Fun to play or watch!

Thursday, June 8th - 9 a.m. - Board Agenda Workshop - Bring your concerns and ideas to this. Thursday, June 8th - 5 p.m. - Movie Night - Come enjoy a free night out at the movies!

Friday - June 9th - 10 a.m. - help needed to Set Up Big Room for Yard Sale - please HELP!

Saturday, June 10th 8 a.m. - all day - Park Yard Sale - pick up a map at bake sale near entrance Saturday, June 10th - 9 a.m. - Coffee and Donuts - Be quick and get out to the sales!

Saturday, June 10th - 10:30 p.m. - Apple Users Group - iPhone, Tablet, Computer ??'s (Keep track of regularly scheduled weekly activities on the On-lineTeam-up calendar)

🙀 June Sunshine Person is Karen Hofferber- Lot #49 - (503)-784-8638 🔆

# THIS WEEK'S MOVIE NIGHT

<u>Don't miss this amazing documentary</u>,!"**The Biggest Little Farm**," Thursday June 8th. As always, free popcorn after 5:00 - Movie starts 5:30. Be there! Filmmaker and novice farmer John Chester chronicles the eight-year quest he and Molly Chester went on when they traded city living for 200 acres of barren farmland in the foothills of Ventura County and a dream to harvest in harmony with nature. Through dogged perseverance and embracing the opportunity provided by nature's conflicts, the Chesters unlock and uncover a biodiverse design for living that exists far beyond their farm, its seasons, and our wildest imagination.



# LAUNDRY WOES ... OR WHOAS!

As posted on June 1, 2023 by web admin

Yet again, the Park has had to call in a service technician to repair the washer and dryer doors. It seems as though the doors have a "plate" that holds the door in place. Those using the doors as a "leaning tool" or a "crutch" have actually broken the plate. This last service call cost you, the members, over \$600 in parts and labor to replace them. So ... "Whoa" or "Stop" using the doors to lean on. Sorry for the repetitiveness and yet another "DON'T DO" for the Laundry room, but this is becoming an issue and a very expensive one at that! One possible solution is to use the machine itself, to support yourself if needed, not the doors, NOT EVER THE DOORS!!

# PROGRESS OF THE TIMBER VALLEY GARDEN

The development of the garden is now to the point of needing more physical HELP in readying the beds and distributing wood chips, compost turning, etc. Over the many months of planning the garden, the group was visited by a number of men with muscles who indicated their willingness to help with the actual assembling of the garden. The time is finally here and now. Several of our group are enjoying their octogenarian years and are less than able to be of much help. Please, if you can be of occasional help call Garden Group Chairperson, Melinda Stanfield 585-278-4453 or see her on Lot #2.

## THIS WEEK'S COMMITTEE MEETINGS

Monday, June 5th - 1 p.m. - PCM Meeting - Dining Room
Friday, June 9th - 9 a.m. - Landscape Committee & any helpers - Meet at Landscape Shed.
(Continue to page 2)

### ALL ABOUT A CALENDAR COORDINATOR

It has been but a few years ago that a wise person appointed a "Calendar Coordinator." This has proven to be extremely beneficial. Without it we would be faced with conflicts of two or more groups showing up to meet in the same place at the same time. That just doesn't work well. For the past two years we have been fortunate to have had Joy Stalnaker as Timber Valley Calendar Coordinator. She has given excellent service during this time, even while being "on the road" traveling for many months. She is now wishing to turn over the reins to someone else and has promised to familiarize them with all they'll need to know to keep things running smoothly. It is necessary to have a computer and connection to the internet. This is a great way for a person to volunteer their services to our park, which we all are expected to do in one way or another. Joy has proven that it can be done remotely. She will be happy to talk with anyone who might consider jumping at this fun opportunity. Give her a call at 541-343-8283 or see her on lot 65.

# BE "IN THE KNOW"

Everyone should be aware by now of Timber Valley's "Team-up Calendar." We hope that everyone either does already or will want to know how to use it and to make it available on their smart phone, tablet or computer. Having this tool at your disposal, you'll keep abreast of what's happening at Timber Valley. At next month's Annual Membership Meeting. The Communication Committee will have representatives to assist you with your set-up. Look for them at a designated table.

### BE AWARE OF EMERGENCY SITUATIONS

The Park's Alert System has been slow to be utilized by many of our park members. This is important folks, you need to know if an emergency situation is upon us. As in the paragraph above the Communication Committee will offer help in getting you set up for this also Look for them at the same table during the Annual Meeting.















We need more faces on our **Timber Valley Family Picture Board**. Is yours there? Help us fill it up. Call Joan Larson at 541-817-7983 to set up a time to meet at the clubhouse. Only takes a smile or two and a camera click. You may approve the picture before it is printed. We promise it won't hurt! And .....it will help you feel more a part of this great Timber Valley family!



The three hardest things to say are:

1. I was wrong

2. I need help

3. Worcestershire

Sauce